
REMEMBERING

Evelyn Bexfield
October 14, 1925 - March 20, 2014

      Evelyn passed away peacefully in the Victoria General Hospital, at dawn on the
first day of Spring. Her forever loving and attentive husband Ray was by her side.

   Also left to cherish her memory are her daughter Bonnie Alguire (Craig), Lake
Country, B.C., son Bill, Zhengzhou China, and granddaughters Katie Alguire,
Toronto and Lisa Alguire, Vancouver. Evelyn is also survived by her youngest
brother Ken Jamieson (Illa), Tsawwassen, and nieces Norma, Valerie and Karen.

    Evelyn was born on Oct. 14, 1925 in Westlock Alberta. She found her true calling
and became a registered nurse graduating from the Lamont Alberta Hospital
Training School in 1948. She was always the dedicated nurse to her family, friends
and neighbours.

     Ray and Evelyn were married on July 23, 1953. Last summer they celebrated
their diamond anniversary.  Ray and Ev enjoyed the fellowship and friendship of the
Gordon Head United Church, Masons,  Shriners,  and she was a member of
Daughter's of the Nile. They travelled the world and enjoyed the company of their
Masonic families.

    A celebration of Evelyn's life will take place at the Gordon Head United Church,
4201 Tyndall Ave., on Saturday March 29th at 11:00, with Reverend Erin Sterling
officiating. There will be luncheon reception following. Please bring your fond
memories to share.  Donations in memory of Evelyn may be made to Gizeh
Transportation Fund, 3550 Wayburne Dr., Burnaby BC V5G 3K9.


